



## Monthly Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> May 2019

### Action

1. **Chairman's opening remarks:**

John welcomed everyone to the meeting.

John confirmed that Stu and Pam would be standing down from their posts on the Committee as Club Secretary and Social Secretary respectively after this meeting and thanked them for their efforts over the years.

John thanked Dave Jasper for leading the last rideout which was thoroughly enjoyable.

John confirmed the slow riding arranged by AI C was well attended particularly by Associates.

John and Matt had attended the Spring Forum on 13<sup>th</sup> April which was discussed.

John requested that any questions for the IAM should be forwarded to him asap to forward on to Robbie Downing who would be attending the July meeting.

2. **Apologies:**

Apologies were received from Pam.

3. **Present:**

John H, AI C, Matt G, Paul J, Dave G, Glyn D and Stu.

4. **Previous Minutes**

The previous minutes were proposed by Cheryl and seconded by Paul J.

5. **Secretary's Report.**

Stu confirmed there had been 6 new members join during the month, the average pass rate still remained at 86% average against a regional 87% pass rate.

Stu confirmed that Robbie Downing would attend the July meeting and asked for questions to be sent through to John H beforehand.

6. **Treasurer's Report**

Glyn reported that as at 7<sup>th</sup> May there was £2,688.20 in the bank account.

7. **Social Secretary's Report**

Nothing to Report.

8. **Associate Controller's Report**

Matt G confirmed there were 6 new Associates and 2 existing that needed to be allocated.

9. **Senior Observer's Report**

Al C confirmed there was Observer Training this Saturday at 9am.

10. **Communications and Web Report**

Paul J confirmed there had been some difficulties in people accessing the Rideout link. This will now be done via a link to the calendar date and an app picture to the route.

11. **AOB**

John H advised there would be a Forensic Collision Report presentation by Mark Weaver at Calderfield GC on 28<sup>th</sup> May starting at 7.30pm. It was understood this would be an interesting evening and anyone wishing to attend should contact John H.

It was confirmed the next meeting would be the AGM and a list of committee posts would be circulated with these minutes. (Please see next month's agenda attached). Anyone wishing to stand for the posts should apply beforehand. All posts are available at present.

12. **Next Meeting**

The next meeting will follow the AGM on Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> June 2019 at 8pm at The Firs, Codsall.